Annual Meeting of the Traverse Area Historical Society

October 16, 2016 – 1:00 PM 

McGuire Room – Traverse Area District Library

Board Members Present:  Stephen Siciliano, Virginia LeClaire, Larry Hains, Julie Schopieray, Sharon Jennings, Jim Warner

Absent:  Fred Anderson, Richard Fidler, Peg Siciliano
Members Voting Absentee:  Kathleen Farley, David Pennington, Beth Pennington, Michael Douglas, Cathy Griffin, William Ruesink, Marguerite Cotto, Timothy Nelson, Tom Gordon, Peg Siciliano
Members Attending: Jan Novak, Joe Novak, Mary Rose, Rachel (Wicksall) Eitniear, Shirley Wagner, Cornelia Hart, Jeanne Hurst, Jim Galligan, Chick Coley, Bob Karzewski, Karen Frook
Prior to this meeting, all members of the organization were contacted to make them aware of the bylaw changes proposed by the board and the slate of officers to be voted upon at the Annual Meeting.  Those members who had provided email addresses were contacted by Chairman Siciliano through this medium alerting them of the documents available for review on the TAHS web site.  A copy of this communication is attached (A).  Those without email were sent a packet containing the following: 

1.) Letter from board chair, Stephen Siciliano, dated September 9, 2016 (B).
2.) The Annual Meeting agenda (C).

3.) Schedule of Programs for the 2016-2017 season (D).

4.) Draft Budget October 1, 2016 – September 30, 2017 (E).

5.) Ballot for Board of Directors election at Annual Meeting (F).

6.) Proxy ballot for those unable to attend the meeting (G).

7.) Current bylaws, most recently modified October 25, 2015 (H).

8.) Proposed changes to the current bylaws (I).

9.) Rationale for proposed bylaw changes (J).

10.) Final bylaw document if proposed changes are accepted by membership (K).

Introduction of Board Members:  Mr. Siciliano introduced the board members in attendance to those in attendance.

Annual Report on State of the Society

Mr. Siciliano reviewed the significant activities of the previous year, starting with the movement of the archives to the Traverse Area District Library in February 2016.  He also noted the $2000 Rotary Grant obtained thanks to Marly Hanson to purchase archival quality boxes in which to protect the historical materials.  He reported that the board had elected to revert to the former name of Traverse Area Historical Society, as it felt this name better reflected our mission.  
Mr. Siciliano reviewed the monthly programs which had been offered, starting with Jim Warner’s presentation highlighting his collection of musical devices from the past.  Ann Hoopfer spoke on Christmas memories of the past in December and in January Dave Pennington presented on the Lumber Era.  In February Marly Hanson and Amy Barritt spoke about preserving, protecting, and presenting our local history.  Nancy Bordine taught about the history of shoes in March and in April history professor Tom Gordon from NMC discussed Northern Michigan during World War II.  In May, Irene Brown spoke about the organization of teachers in the area.  The new season began this September with Dave Pennington speaking again on the history of Interlochen.
Program
Rachel (Wicksall) Eitniear spoke to the group about a program she is developing for children to bring more history into their lives.  She stated that the Common core program has affected the social studies curriculum negatively and that these areas are somewhat neglected.  Her target audience is children in 1st to 3rd Grades at this point, but she would like to expand its reach, depending on the number of volunteers she is able to recruit.  She has developed a newsletter entitled History Detectives and each month there will be another mystery for the children to solve.  The next program will be Wednesday, October 19 at 6:00 and will focus on fall habits from the past which are still in practice today such as a visit to the pumpkin patch.  She is recruiting volunteers and seeking financial assistance for her program.  She can be reached at wicksallra@tcaps.net.  A copy of the October 2016 newsletter is attached (L).
Upcoming Programs

1.) The last regular Oakwood Cemetery Tour will take place today at 4:00.

2.) Special Halloween Tours of Oakwood will take place October 29 at 1:00 and October 30 at 4:00.

3.) The Downtown Tours at 10:30 on Saturdays will continue through October.

4.) A sheet of upcoming programs was provided to those present (D).

Financial Report
Treasurer Larry Hains provided a summary of the financial discoveries of the board over the past year, mostly unpaid bills which have been rectified due to generous donations by society members.  He reported that just recently he was informed by the city of over $2000 in unpaid utility bills which the city had placed in a “soft” collections account and dated to 2014 when the History Center was managing the entire building and paying all of the utilities.  No statements had been mailed to the current board since they took over in August of 2015.  Mr. Hains intends to have further dialogue with the city on this matter.  
Mr. Hains provided the group with a bank account summary showing $127.11 in the Petertyl Account and $4,294.39 in the checking account.  A Profit & Loss report January 1, 2016 through October 15, 2015 was also provided.  He also provided a Balance Sheet for the same period, which showed that the entirety of our assets is what is in our bank accounts.  Mr. Hains report is attached (M).

Dialogue with Members
Mr. Siciliano spoke to the group of our desire to vacate the Carnegie Building as soon as possible as we divest ourselves of the office furniture and supplies located there.

Bylaws Revisions
At this point Mr. Siciliano summarized the process of proposed bylaw changes which has been ongoing for over two years.  He explained that there was a desire to make the language clearer and to streamline their flow.  He requested that those in attendance ask for any clarification of the proposed bylaw changes and raise any issues regarding them.  There were 

none.  Mr. Siciliano then moved and Mr. Hains seconded that the proposed bylaw changes be accepted.  This passed unanimously.

Election of Board of Directors
At this point the election of officers took place.  Mr. Anderson was elected for a one year term.  Ms. Jennings, Ms. Peg Siciliano, and Ms. LeClaire were elected for three year terms.

Office Furniture Sale
The last issue of the day was to close the bid process for office furniture which had been taking place on the web site.  The auction was to close at today’s meeting.  There were very few bids, none for the desks.  For each of the chairs the bids were $30, $30, $60, and $35.  When asked if anyone at the meeting wished to bid on the furniture, only Mr. Hains came forward.  He offered $10 above the bid for each of the chairs ($165.00) and $135.00 for the five desks for a total of $300.00.  His bid was gratefully accepted.
The meeting closed at 2:00 PM and was followed by refreshments.

Respectfully submitted,

Virginia LeClaire, Recording Secretary
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